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Message from the Headteacher, Russell Plester  
 

Spring Term has been another exciting and busy time at Finham Park 

2. The recruitment of additional teaching staff, as the school continues 

to grow, is almost complete. We are delighted to have been able to 

recruit colleagues of such a high calibre to join us in September despite 

national shortages of teachers in many areas. We will, of course, be 

asking our new staff to share a photo and ôpen portraitõ with parents 

in a future newsletter - something they all love!  During the summer term 

we will also be recruiting for support staff to join our growing team.  

 There has also been a bewildering amount of exciting activities going on to engage and 

excite our students: from World Book D ay ; robitics and computing competitions;  a Student 

Leadership visit to Dol -y-moch; community litter pick; Sports Relief éand on top of all of this, 

Year 8 and 9  have been choosing their GCSE options! It has also been wo nderful to meet 

so many of our Y ear 7 parents with a turnout at parents evening of over 95%.  

Over this term I have reflected on the Finham Park 2 ôjourneyõ from 4 years ago when we 

appl ied to the Department for Education to open a new school to where we are today - a 

thriving, oversubscribed, exciting school where students are making great progress. What 

has struck me most is how our continued success has been such a brilliant team effort : 

dedicated staff and governors; supportive parents; engaged students; as well as support 

from colleagues from our Multi -academy Trust . I would like to express my gratitude to 

everyone for supporting us on our journey to make Finham Park 2 a ôWorld Classõ school,  

where the students have ôthe times of their livesõ and staff have  the highest aspirations and 

expectations of our students.   

 

With best wishes,  

Russell Plester 

 

 

 



 

 

Library News!  
We now have a fabulous and ever growing careers section within our main school 

library. Students have access to careers books, university prospectuses, 

apprenticeship information, and career specific publications from over 50 different 

employers available for them to use.  We have also started to create links with both 

local and national employers who are providing us not only with information for the 

library, but are going to give some fantastic careers based opportunities for our 

students during the summe r term and beyond.  Our first visitors come from HS2 in the 

first week back after Easter.  

 

W H Smith working in partnership with FP2 Library  
We are delighted to announce that we have formed a working partnership with 

national book retailer W H Smith.  The store based in Coventry City Centre have been 

very generous and already donated over £500 to the school library, and vouchers to 

the value of o ver £100.  There is also a permanent display board within store which 

we will be constantly updating with work from our students.  On World Book Day itself 

a number of our students were treated to a behind the scenes tour of W H Smith and 

participated in b ook t hemed activities in the store. Particular thanks goes to Ian 

Broadhurst, Manager of W H Smith Coventry, for working with us and our students.  

 

World Book Day  
We celebrated in style this year! The day started 

with a gathering of staff in the library, all dressed as 

famous book characters or authors.  Paddington 

met Shakespeare, The Boy in the Dress met Pippi 

Longstocking, to name just a few of the characters 

involved !  
 

We were keen to ensure that all students left with a 

book of their own to keep, so each student was 

given a pack with a book or voucher, and a 

bookmark that had been designed by either of our 

two competition winners, Dinadi Wickramanayake 

and Abbie Kipping.  All staff were also given a 

surprise book gift to enjoy.  

 

During the day student s were given book themed food in the refectory, the opportunity to play a giant game 

of literary Cluedo (won by Caitlin Sherman), and a peaceful 20 minutes to just sit and read!  

The day also saw the launch of our ô100 million Minutes Reading Challengeõ in which students and teachers 

were asked to record how many minutes the y read for over a week period. The winners of this were Sam 

Turner, Carmen Cooke, and Emily Gunn.  Well done to all of you who took part !  

 

 

 



 

 

Dol Y Moch  
Mrs Brake and Mrs Lewis to ok twenty students to Plas Dol y Moch to work on their Leadership skills. These 

students were identified as those already participating in Student Leadership or were potential future leaders . 

We had a fantastic time and completed activities such as travell ing underground through a slate mine, 

climbing a mountain, canoeing, kayaking and mountain biking. Students challenged themselves to take on 

new activities and worked on building confidence and developing communication skills. Staff commented 

on their posi tive attitude and were very impressed by how supportive and caring the students were.  

MAT Apprentice  Maths Challenge  
On Monday 19 and Tuesday 20  March, gifted and talented Y ear 8 students from Finham Park 2 joined students 

from Finham Park and Lyng  Hall for the MAT Apprentice Challenge. The event involved teams designing their 

own breakfast cereal based on a chosen target market and theme. They then had to research nutritional 

information and use this to calculate the values for their own product as  well as costings for manufacture and 

sale prices. On the second day of the challenge, the students then had to create a pitch for their product as 

well as create a video advert to market it. All of the teams were then judged by a panel of talented 

mathema ticians from Finham Primary School with ôTeam Crackaliciousõ from Finham Park being crowned 

overall winners. It was a fantastic couple of days and despite not winning, our students were very excited and 

proud of what they had achieved. We are now very much  looking forward to taking part in the event again 

next year.  



 

 

UKMT Maths Challenge  
On Thursday 1 February, 15 of our mos t talented mathematicians from Y ear 9 took part in the annual 

Intermediate Maths  Challenge that is organised by the UK Mathematics Trust. This involves students 

completing a variety of complex problems with multiple choice answers. Although this helps, students are 

deducted marks for incorrect answers and this therefore encourages stu dents to think carefully about the 

problems that they are solving. A huge congratulations goes to Krishn Cholera, Chris Valentine and Romy 

Finlayson for scoring enough points to achieve a Bronze certificate.  

 

 The Junior Maths Challenge for Y ears 7 and 8 w ill be taking place on Thursday 26  April so watch this space!  

 

Litter Picking  
We have recently organised a community litter pick event in conjunction with the Accord Housing Association 

and Templars Primary School in the wooded area in Alan Marcell Close.  This was organised to create a clean 

and safe walkway through the wooded area for our students to use during the school day, so that Finham 

Park 2 and Templars Primary School can better share facilities.  It has also created a more attractive area for 

residents to use.  

 

The Student Leaders from Finham Park 2 worked really hard clearing the general litter within the wooded area 

and pathways leading to Templars Gate.  Staff and pupils from Templars Primary School and representatives 

from Accord Housing Association worked alongside our students to create a much nicer and safer 

environment.  Accord Housing Association organised for a professional company to remove all the large items 

that had been disposed of and left in the area.  

 

 
 

 

 

Accelerated Reading  
Students have been working really hard to develop their 

daily reading habit and we have seen a huge increase 

in students using Accelerated Reader to support their 

progress in reading.  

 

To recognise this hard work, we have introduced some 

rewards that work in a very similar way to the sticker -

based rewards. Once students have completed a 

number of tests or read a certain number of words, all 

whilst achieving an average of 85%, they will s tart to 

receive the badges below and a certificate. If students 

manage to read a huge 50 books, or 5,000,000 words 

and achieve an average of 95% on their quizzes, they 

will be awarded the coveted ôMasterõ badge. 

 

Before and 
After  Imag es 



 

 

British Values  at Finham Park 2   
As you wil l know, we are fully committed to our studentsõ spiritual, moral social and cultural development 

(SMSC). But we also actively promote the Governmentõs British Values initiative for students to be taught about 

the importance of:  

¶ Democracy  

¶ The rule of law  

¶ Individual liberty  

¶ Mutual respect and tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs  
 

What does this mean for my child?  

All schools should help students understand about fundamental British values and to help prepare our young 

people for life in mode rn Britain. 

This includes helping pupils understand:  

¶ The importance of com battin g discrimination  

¶ How we can influence decision -making by taking part in democratic processes like voting and 

petitioning  

¶ Our freedom under British law to choose different faith s and beliefs  

¶ That the law is there to keep us safe  
 

Will my child still be able to express his/her faith at school?  

Absolutely. One of the fundamental British values is respect and tolerance of people with different faiths. 

British law protects peopleõs freedom to hold their own beliefs. Any prejudice or discrimination towards pupils 

on the basis of their faith goes against the fundamental British values and will not be tolerated.  

How will this affect my childõs lessons? 

Finham Park 2 offers a wide variet y of opportunities for students to learn about British Values from the extremely 

popular Baraza (democracy), to Philosophy for Children (currently discussing the Rule of Law), PSHE and RE 

lessons (all of the above) and mentor times and assemblies (pride, r espect and responsibility). This is on top of 

what is taught in all of the subject areas, especially humanities (Geography have recently been discussing 

the European Union and the forthcoming Referendum). We continue to encourage students to think about 

ho w the values link into the topics they are studying.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Ge ography  Workshop  
On the 9 th March six students were specially selected to form a student panel to take part in a ôStretch and 

Challenge in Geographyõ workshop with Warwick University CTE. As part of the session, students were asked 

about how geography lessons can best stretch everyo ne within the classroom. Visitors from Warwick University 

commented on how well students explained their points of view and took away ideas on how to develop 

lesson plans to get the best out of every bright spark in their lessons.  

 

Thank you to the following students for representing our school so fantastically: Emily Gunn, Jamie Riley, Jack 

Warburton, Angel Pattison, Nikisha Panchal and Zak Mills  

 

National Careers Week, 5 ð 10 March 2018  
The Design and Technology Department had Des ign Engineers from Triumph in this term to do an assembly 

with Year 8 and two workshops with Year 9 Engineering students. Teachers also displayed on their classroom 

doors information about jobs they have had and skills developed through them.  

Lessons during the week also  gave time to explore  different careers related to the subjects and which skills 

can be developed and demonstrated that link to the real world and further education.  

 

Robotics  
 

Our Robotics leaders have had a busy term and have been been 

involved in local heats of the VEX IQ robotics competition. This also 

included competing against teams from  China! Two of the teams 

were selected for the national finals and went to a very snowy Telford 

to compete.  

 

 

 


